
Keadby with Althorpe Parish Council
Clerk’s Report:  March 2022
	1.0

	Sewage in Drainage System
A resident reported a drain on Main Street Althorpe, which takes surface water from the gutter in the road: “when walking past this drain there is a strong smell of sewage, the drain is full of water from which you can see toilet waste.” This matter was reported to Highways by the resident but, because the drain contains sewage, they said it was the responsibility of Severn Trent. The Clerk telephoned Severn Trent and a team was sent to site under reference number 2005526717 but reported that it appeared that there was a problem with the NLC system ‘breaking into’ the Trent water sewage system. Therefore, the Clerk reported the issue to NLC Highways again.


	2.0


	Broken Light on Millennium Green
The Handyman advised the Clerk of a problem with one of the lighting columns on Millennium Green (the head was ‘hanging off’). As this was a H&S risk the Clerk instructed the electrician, that the Parish Council use, to make the column safe and the complete repairs. 


	3.0
	Heritage Fruit Trees
The fruit trees were delivered to the Clerk and it was noted that there were no Newton Apple trees with the delivery. The Clerk contacted NLC and was advised that they didn’t have any at present, but they may be available in the future. Cllr Smith collected the trees for Althorpe Play Park and Cllr Haynes and the Clerk planted the trees on the Ropery.


	4.0


	Cemetery Footpaths

The cemetery footpath works have commenced and it is hoped that the work will be completed in the next couple of weeks.


	5.0


	EA Footbridge
The EA have reported that the footbridge steps have been repaired.


	6.0
	Pot holes Alongside Keadby Canal
The Clerk reported the potholes to the Canal & River Trust, who confirmed that they are responsible for this stretch of road and that the information has been passed on to their local team, who will attend in due course.


	7.0
	Level of Lighting on Keadby 2

The Clerk contacted Jade Fernandez at SSE, who has requested a copy of the operational lighting scheme from the internal SSE team. Jade said that much of the lighting currently in place is for the construction period (for safety), but she will seek some more clarity.


	8.0
	Build Outs

The Clerk has requested timescales for the installation of the ‘build outs’.

	9.0
	Fly Tipping
Cllr Sharp reported fly tipping at the lay-by at North End, Keadby. The Handyman attended site and had to dispose of bags of used nappies and dog waste.

	10.0
	SSE Donation

SSE have requested an invoice for £500 to cover the cost of the two oak trees, plus sundries, for the Platinum celebrations. The Clerk has sent off this document.
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